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UGRA Honors Retiring Director Mike Hughes 

 

At the March 22, 2023, Upper Guadalupe River Authority (UGRA) Board meeting, the Board of 

Directors bid farewell to long-time UGRA Director Mike Hughes.  President Diane McMahon 

presented Mr. Hughes with a framed photo of the headwaters of the Guadalupe River in 

appreciation for his guidance and leadership during his term on the Board.  “It is a pleasure to 

recognize Mike Hughes for his service on the Board, but we hate to see him go.  His intellect drives 

him to the heart of issues, and he has been a tremendous asset to the Board,” said President 

McMahon.  Mr. Hughes was appointed to the UGRA Board in 2011 by Governor Perry and 

reappointed in 2018 by Governor Abbott.  During his 12 years of service to UGRA, he served as 

President and Vice-President and on several UGRA Board committees where he was instrumental 

in developing UGRA’s watershed programs.  

 

Mr. Hughes of Ingram is former owner and operator of Broken Arrow Ranch and founder, director, 

and past chairman of the board of Oceaneering International.  He has held numerous leadership 

and advisory roles with the Exotic Wildlife Association, the National Ocean Industries 

Association, the Marine Technology Society, University of Texas Marine Science Institute, and 

the Association of Diving Contractors. 

 

 
UGRA Board honors Mike Hughes.  Pictured left to right: Dick Eastland, Bill Rector, Aaron Bulkley, 

Diane McMahon, Mike Hughes, Maggie Snow, Austin Dickson, and Blake Smith. 

 

Learn more about the UGRA Board of Directors at www.ugra.org/public-information/board-of-

directors  
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